
 
 

 

 

September 8, 2016 
 
Daniel Gho, Director of Public Works 
City of Pacific Grove 
E-mail: dgho@cityofpacificgrove.org  

Sent Via Electronic Mail 

 
Dear Gho: 

 
HEARING NOTICE AND AVAILABILITY OF PROPOSED WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS AND WATER RECYCLING REQUIREMENTS (PRODUCER); ORDER NO. 
R3-2016-0044; CITY OF PACIFIC GROVE; PACIFIC GROVE LOCAL WATER PROJECT; 
MONTEREY COUNTY  
 
This letter is to notify you that proposed Waste Discharge Requirements and Water Recycling 
Requirements (Producer), Order No. R3-2016-0044 (Order) is available for your review. The 
Order includes a Monitoring and Reporting Program (MRP). You may download the Order, Staff 
Report, and associated attachments from our website at the following http address:  
 

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralcoast/board_decisions/tentative_orders 
 
Staff will present the Order, MRP, Staff Report, and associated attachments to the Central 
Coast Water Board for adoption at its meeting scheduled on December 8-9, 2016. The 
proposed Order provides waste discharge requirements (WDRs) and Water Recycling 
Requirements (Producer) for the production of recycled water from the Pacific Grove Local 
Water Project. 
 
The Water Board meeting is scheduled to begin at 8:30 AM at the following location: (Note that 
the Central Coast Water Board may consider this item at any time during the meeting.) 
 
 Monterey County Board of Supervisors Chambers 
 168 West Alisal St., 1st Floor 
 Salinas, CA 93901 
 
Comments in favor or opposed to the proposed Order must be submitted in writing to the 
address above no later than October 7, 2016. The Central Coast Water Board will not accept 
late comments or other written submissions on the proposed Order unless the Water Board 
Chair rules that exclusion would create a severe hardship and that the late submission will not 
prejudice any party or the Central Coast Water Board. Any person asking to submit late 
materials must explain why the materials were not submitted earlier. The Water Board Chair will 
rule on any late submissions at or before the hearing. Late submissions that consist of evidence 
(as opposed to policy statements or comments) are generally prejudicial unless all designated 
parties and Central Coast Water Board staff have time to consider the evidence before the 
meeting. If Central Coast Water Board staff proposes substantive changes to the revised Order 
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before the Central Coast Water Board meeting, parties and interested persons will have an 
opportunity to submit written comments on the proposed changes.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Tom Kukol at 805-549-3689 or by email at 
tom.kukol@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
for 
John M. Robertson 
Executive Officer 
 
cc: 
 

James Brezack, President 
Brezack & Associates Planning 
jbrezack@brezack.com 
 

Reena Thomas 
Brezack & Associates Planning 
Rthomas@brezack.com  
 

 Sherly Rosilela 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 
Sherly.Rosilela@waterboards.ca.gov  
 

Randy Barnard 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 
Randy.Barnard@waterboards.ca.gov   
 

 Jan R. Sweigert, P.E., District Engineer 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 
Monterey District 
Jan.Sweigert@waterboards.ca.gov  
 

Nicole Fowler 
Monterey County Health Department 
Environmental Health Bureau 
fowlerne@co.monterey.ca.us  
 

 Steve Hogg, Assistant General Manager 
Monterey Regional Water Pollution 
Control Agency 
stephen@mrwpca.com 

Jody Hack 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Financial Assistance 
Jody.Hack@waterboards.ca.gov 
 

 Steve Shimek, Executive Director 
Monterey Coastkeeper/The Otter Project 
exec@otterproject.org 

Luke Coletti 
ljc@groknet.net 
 
 

 Chris Adair 
Central Coast Water Board 
Chris.Adair@waterboards.ca.gov  
 

 

  
TJK 
126-01 
CIWQS Place # 826844 
R:\RB3\Shared\WDR\WDR Facilities\Monterey Co\Pacific Grove Local Water Project\Notice of Proposed Order.docx 
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